  OSAGE BEACH FIRE PROTECTION DISTRICT 

GENERAL MEETING MINUTES 

May 15, 2018
Present: Director Tony Cicerelli, Director Rick Goedde, Director Rich Martin, Fire Chief Jeff Dorhauer, Assistant Fire Chief Steve Stafford, Attorney Aaron Ellsworth, Fire Marshal Eddie Nicholson, Office Manager Shelley Dougan, Captain Dave Radlund, Captain Bobby Latham, Engineer Jeff Mellencamp, Firefighter Jake Dill, Firefighter Ozzy Parra, Firefighter Matt Jones, Firefighter Alex Duley, Becky Latham and children.
Director Cicerelli called the meeting to order at 4:00 p.m.

Public Comment:

No public comment.
Consent Agenda:

Director Goedde made a motion to approve the Consent Agenda. Director Martin seconded the motion. Approved. Motion passed. 

New Business:
Office Manger Shelley Dougan swore in Bobby Latham into his new Captain’s position.  Captain Latham’s daughter did his official badge pinning. 
Chief Dorhauer announced that with the passing of the levy issue, the district applied for a SAFER Grant to assist in funding the hiring of 6 additional firefighter personnel.  This grant could take six months to one year to announce.  Director Goedde made a motion to approve the submission of the application for the SAFER Grant.  Director Martin seconded the motion.  Approved.  Motion passed. 

Chief Dorhauer presented mutual aid agreements to be signed by the Board of Directors along with Boone, Audrain and Gasconade Counties for joint assistance with the Can-Am Games.  Director Martin made a motion to accept the mutual aid agreements for the Can-Am Games by the three named counties.  Director Goedde seconded the motion.  Approved.  Motion passed. 
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Reports: 

Assistant Chief Stafford’s report was accepted as submitted.  Been discussion staffing and training with the crews.     
Fire Marshal Nicholson’s report was accepted as submitted.  Still assisting Sunrise Beach Fire with inspections until they hire a new inspector.
Captain’s report was accepted as submitted.  
Board of Directors had nothing additional to report.

Roll call vote to adjourn to Executive Session at 4:06 pm.: Director Cicerelli - yes; Director Martin – yes, Director Goedde – yes.

General Meeting reconvened at 4:33 pm with Director Cicerelli stating there was nothing to report in open.

Meeting adjourned at 4:33 p.m. 

Next scheduled meeting of the Board of Directors is Tuesday, June 19, 2018 at 4:00 p.m. 

Approved by:

_________________________________

Date: _____________________________ 

Prepared by:  Shelley Dougan
